Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: recorded messages on council’s telephone services 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I would like a breakdown, please, of the total cost to the council over each of the last five financial years (2021/22; 2020/21; 2019/20; 2018/19; 2017/18) for the following:
1. Recorded messages on the council's telephone services (including a brief description of what was recorded)
Answer:

All Council telephone messages are recorded by members of staff. They just give instructions of what numbers to press to be routed through to the service the caller requires. 
There is no cost involved. 

2. On-hold music used on the council's telephone services (including details of song names and artists)

The on-hold music used on Council-operated systems is just generic music that our system-provider has built into their system.

There is no licensed music and therefore no cost involved. 
This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
